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Congregation Sons of Israel 
    THE MYERS FAMILY CAMPUS    

CONTINUING THE VISION — BUILDING OUR FUTURE 

OCTOBER 2022 

6 Tishrei — 6 Cheshvan 5783 

Sukkot, Shemini Atzeret & Simchat Torah service  
schedule can be found on page 2. 

WOULD 
YOU LIKE 
TO BE A 
SERVICE 

GREETER?   
SEE  

PAGE 6! 
ADULT LEARNING 22/23. 

BOOKLET LINK HERE! 

Jacob Burns Jewish Film Festival: 
Sunday, 10/9 

Brunch at CSI at 10am followed 
by 12 noon showing  of  

“Cinema Sabaya”.  
See page 17 

 

HAPPY HOUR -  

SISTERS IN THE SUKKAH 

SEE PAGE 15 

https://images.shulcloud.com/14233/uploads/Documents/Learning/AdultLearning2022-2023Final.pdf


Page 2 Congregation Sons of Israel October 2022 

 

Congregation Sons of Israel 
1666 Pleasantville Road 
Briarcliff Manor, NY  10510 
Phone:  (914) 762-2700 
Fax: (914) 941-3465 

www.csibriarcliff.org 
info@csibriarcliff.org 

 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
(adopted 1999, revised 2007): 
Congregation Sons of Israel is an 
egalitarian, Conservative 
synagogue dedicated to impart-
ing Jewish values and traditions 
from generation to generation in 
a welcoming participatory 
environment.  We are a caring 
community committed to lifelong 
Jewish learning, the observance 
of mitzvot, meaningful prayer 
and charitable deeds.  We 
promote spiritual, cultural and 
social connections within our 
community, to the State of Israel, 
and to Jews worldwide. 
 
 
Rabbi Steven C. Kane 
Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org  
Cantor Jeffrey Shiovitz 
jshiovitz@gmail.com 
Nursery School Director: 
Naomi Elyachar 
naomi.elyachar@csibriarcliff.org 
Interim Religious School 
Director:   
Orit Daly 
RSDirector@csibriarcliff.org 
Synagogue Director: 
Ellen Green Johnson 
ellen@csibriarcliff.org 

OFFICERS: 
Mark J. Rosenberg, President 
President@csibriarcliff.org 
Shane Dolch,  VP 
Suzanne Haber,  VP 
Deborah Hertz,  VP 
Henrik Sukonnik,  VP 
Jack Zinn, Treasurer 
Treasurer@csibriarcliff.org 
Marc Auslander, Secretary 
Clare Rosen, IPP 

2022 HIGH HOLIDAY SCHEDULE 
 

Mincha Erev Yom Kippur — Tuesday, 10/4   3:00pm 

Kol Nidre — Tuesday, 10/4     6:15pm 

Yom Kippur — Wednesday, 10/5    9:00am 

 Children’s Service (time approximate)            11:30am 

 Yizkor Memorial Service (time approximate)           11:45am 

 Family Service on the Farm    3:30pm 

 Rabbi’s Study Session      3:30pm 

 Mincha       4:30pm 

 Ne’ilah       6:00pm 

 Conclusion of Fast     7:12pm 

*********************************************************************************** 

LULAV & ETROG PICK UP 10/9, 9AM - 11:30AM 

Erev Sukkot  — Sunday, 10/9     6:00pm 

Sukkot Morning Service —  Monday, 10/10   9:10am 

Sukkot Evening Service —  Monday, 10/10   6:00pm  

Sukkot Morning Service  — Tuesday, 10/11   9:10am 

Shemini Atzeret Evening Service  — Sunday, 10/16 6:00pm 

Shemini Atzeret w/ Yizkor — Monday, 10/17   9:10am  

Simchat Torah —  Monday, 10/17    7:00pm 

Simchat Torah — Tuesday, 10/18    9:10am  

 
 

HIGH HOLIDAY SERVICES BEING HELD IN THE SANCTUARY  
WILL ALSO BE LIVE STREAMED 

• Please adhere to all security policies! They have been put into place 

to provide a safe and comfortable High Holiday experience for 

everyone. We cannot stress enough how important this is. 

• Tickets are required for entry.  Ticket holders’ names are on each 

ticket, including those who have purchased guest tickets.   

• Ushers will escort attendees to un-reserved seats.   

• Children must stay with their parents at all times, except for those 

registered for babysitting.   

 
The full High Holiday Handbook can be found here 

http://www.csibriarcliff.org
mailto:info@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:jshiovitz@aol.com
mailto:ellen@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:President@csibriarcliff.org
https://images.shulcloud.com/14233/uploads/Documents/Holidays/HighHolidayHandbookfor2022.pdf
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FROM THE RABBI 
Steven C. Kane 

Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org               

We end the fall holiday season with Sukkot. The 

delight of going from the difficult nature of Yom 

Kippur to the joy of Sukkot is palpable. The 

rabbis regarded the lulav, with its long body, like 

a scepter that a warrior would hold returning 

from a successful battle. Indeed there is a 

wonderful feeling as one first grips the lulav and 

etrog, not just to fulfill the mitzvah of shaking 

them together, but simply the unusual idea that 

every year we take four different species of 

vegetation and include them in our holiday 

celebration. What a unique and fascinating 

custom!  

 

There are two classic midrashim that I think of 

each year as I first take hold of the four species. 

The first relates each of them as a different part 

of the body. The arvei nachal (willow) are 

likened to lips, which their leaves resemble. The 

hadas (myrtle) has leaves that look like eyes. The 

lulav (palm branch) is likened to the spine, and 

the etrog as the heart. Each of these represents 

parts of the body for which we asked for 

forgiveness when we sinned with them during the 

past year. Now we use them for fulfilling a 

mitzvah! It's a lesson that reminds us that we both 

sin and sanctify the world with the same parts of 

our self. There is no part of us that is intrinsically 

holy or profane. What matters is how we use 

them. 

 

The second midrash sees each species as  

representing different types of Jews. The etrog 

has a pleasant taste and beautiful scent and  

represents those who have both knowledge of  

Torah (taste) and do good deeds (smell). The  

lulav has a fruit (dates) that has taste, but no 

smell, representing those with Torah knowledge 

but short on good deeds. The hadas has a nice 

smell but no fruit to taste, likened to one who has 

many good deeds but little Torah knowledge.  

Finally the arvei nachal have neither fruit nor a 

beautiful scent, and are seen as those who have 

neither Torah learning nor good deeds. However 

the mitzvah of taking the four species and shaking 

them in all directions can only be performed with 

all four held together. If one of them is missing 

then it is unusable.  

 

This teaches us a profound lesson, especially  

today when all of society, including the Jewish 

community, seems split into different and often 

oppositional groups. It suggests that a community 

that only includes those who have "Torah study 

and good deeds," is not whole. Society not only 

has the possibility of being diverse, one which is 

not diverse is not complete. It must equally  

contain those both with and without Torah  

learning and good deeds.   

 

In the end, learning from these two midrashim 

about the lulav and etrog increases our joy of 

Sukkot. They remind us that how we do what we 

do matters and that our Sukkah, and by extension 

our community, should be large enough to  

encompass many different types of people. It 

makes the transition from Yom Kippur to Sukkot 

all the more sweet. 

 

Wishing everyone a Chag Sukkot Sameach! 

 
L’hitraot,  

 

mailto:rabbi@csibriarcliff.org
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CANTORIAL NOTES 
Hazzan Jeffrey Shiovitz 

Jshiovitz@gmail.com 

    I love the rhythm of the Jewish calendar. It gets to 
be demanding— Rosh Hashanah followed by Yom 
Kippur followed by Sukkot and the concluding days of 
Sh’mini Atzeret and Simchat Torah—but the fun is 
there. Did you forget? Did you forget the pleasure of 
a fall afternoon, stringing popcorn or cranberries or 
tacking up your Rosh Hashanah cards in the sukkah? 
(Did you forget the frustration of watching your 
sukkah blow down in the wind and trying to figure 
out how to restore it while it was raining? While we 
were living on the Jersey Shore many years ago this 
did happen to Robyn and me during a hurricane!) Did 
you forget the noise and chaos of Simchat Torah? Did 
you forget when the parts of your sukkah were finally 
put away, you felt a little less “fall” and a little more 
“winter”? 
     The rhythm of the Jewish calendar calls to us, 
telling us to let our emotions be guided by all these 
holidays. Sure, there are more days in shul, more 
meals with family and friends, more changed 
meetings, and work schedules to accommodate the 
schedule. But it’s good to be told to experience all 
these occasions of renewal, looking back, looking 
forward, smelling the air, tasting the honey and wine.  

    Take care in the days ahead not to feel that the 
holiday is over. Be sure to visit CSI’s sukkah or a 
friend’s.  Join us for lunch in the sukkah, come carry a 
Torah on Simchat Torah. The intellectual mood of the 
New Year is now behind us and we’re concluding the 
holidays by feeling with our hands—the shape and 
smell of the lulav and etrog, the Yahrzeit candle we 
light on Sh’mini Atzeret, the Torah, velvety and 
elegant in our arms on Simchat Torah. 

    If the holidays are demanding, more so are the 
days after. When it is no longer a holiday, what will 
we celebrate? How will we come together? May the 
energy and celebration of these delightful holidays 
warm us throughout the winter. 

 Chag Sameach. 

COMING IN NOVEMBER 
 

JEWISH MUSIC THROUGH THE AGES RETURNS 
 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 5th at 8pm 

 
MUSIC FROM ISRAEL  1948-1960 

mailto:Jshiovitz@gmail.com


October 2022 Congregation Sons of Israel Page 5 

 

FROM THE PRESIDENT 
Mark J. Rosenberg 

   A few Sundays ago, I attended the Back to School 
BBQ at CSI. It was wonderful. Despite the rain 
outside, 150 CSI members, Nursery School families 
and prospective members of all generations were 
inside CSI having a great time, interacting with each 
other and eating tasty hot dogs and hamburgers.  

   Under the dedicated leadership of  Men’s Club 
President Charles Zweibach, who conceptualized and 
spearheaded the event, a team of volunteers and 
staff came together to plan and execute an occasion 
that could be enjoyed by all. These volunteers 
purchased, cooked and served the food, booked the 
entertainment (a magician who thrilled the kids) and 
staffed the activity tables and the bouncy castle. My 
heartfelt thanks goes out to Charles and all of the 
volunteers who helped to make the BBQ an 
overwhelming success. (Pictures on page 8). 

   As I stood at the back of the social hall and 
observed the goings on, I thought to myself, this is a 
community. People of all ages, who shared a 
connection with CSI, came together to put on the 
BBQ and to enjoy the festivities and, most 
importantly, each other. Seniors were staffing the 
bouncy castle and joyfully speaking with the pre-
schoolers. Long-time members and Nursery School 
parents were sharing tables during lunch while other 
members were selling produce from the Organic 
Farm and assisting the children with arts and crafts. 

   To me, this is what a synagogue represents. It is a 
community. A community that not only worships 
together, but comes together for joyous occasions 
and supports each other in times of sorrow and 
need. A community that shares interests and creates 
outlets where those interests can be engaged, 
whether it is the study of Talmud, the love of Jewish 
music, drinking beer and discussing Torah, watching 
the Israeli national team play baseball or playing 
mahjong.  

   I find this sense of community particularly on 
display during Shabbat services when there is a baby 
naming or aufruf, joyous occasions that are 
celebrated by both family members and CSI 

members, many of whom do not even know the 
families who are celebrating these life cycle events. 

   Over the past years, the sense of community at CSI 
seems to have weakened. This was exacerbated by 
COVID. I want to change that and reinvigorate the 
CSI community. 

   I am pleased to report that there is a team of CSI 
members who formed a committee to plan events 
that are attractive to Nursery School families. There 
is another team working on creating chavurahs, 
small groups of members who share similar interests 
who meet in each other’s homes or other venues on 
a regular basis to socialize, learn, engage in cultural 
activities or do tikkun olam. Others are creating 
activities for families with children in elementary 
school and above. Personally, I would like to see 
more inter-generational activities, like the recent 
Welcome Back BBQ.  

   In another effort to strengthen community ties, we 
are expanding the Mazal Tov section of the Bulletin. 
This section, in addition to joyous life cycle events, 
will now include other happy occasions celebrated 
by members and their families, such as a graduation, 
a job promotion and other awards and 
achievements. Please send your submission to 
JenniferH@csibriarcliff.org.  
 
   During the High Holidays, as we focus on personal 
and spiritual renewal, we should also spend some 
time thinking about how we can renew and 
strengthen the sense of community at CSI. If you 
have any ideas or suggestions, please send them  
to me.  
   I am confident that these efforts will lead to a 
stronger CSI community. 

 

  

 

President@csibriarcliff.org 

mailto:jenniferh@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:President@csibriarcliff.org
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CSI invites you to be a Greeter during Services 

Greeters do the following: 
- Welcome people to CSI as they enter 

- Provide a Shabbat handout, when there is one 
- Point out where they can pick up a tallit and kippah, if needed 

- Kindly ask them to silence or turn off their phones 
 

Now that the doors are locked during services, there is an additional, very 
important task for Greeters, and that is to let people into the building.  

Andy Polay, our Security Manager, will be providing brief instructions for 
Greeters related to security issues. 

 
For each service, there are two sets of greeters: 9am - 10:30am and  

10:30am - 12noon (and perhaps a bit later when services run past noon).  
 

Please click the button below to sign up as a Greeter for specific dates and times: 
 

 
 

Once you complete the sign-up form, you will receive a confirmation email 
from info@signupgenius.com, just so you know that that’s not spam. 

 
Questions? Email us by clicking here. If any changes are necessary after you've 

signed up, please send us an email or phone Liz Legatt (914-261-1991)  
by 2pm  the day before your scheduled time slot.  

(If the day before your scheduled date is a Holiday, then by the previous day.) 
 

Thanks for your help and support! 
 

CSI Greeters Coordinators 
 
 

 

mailto:info@signupgenius.com
mailto:greeters@csibriarcliff.org,joramila@aol.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E45A8A723A2FDCF8-csigreeters1
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Gardening and Jewish customs go hand in hand.  Perhaps you used some of your flowers for 
Shabbat or perhaps you are planning to decorate a sukkah with the leftover plants.   In my own 
backyard garden, I am growing horseradish to be used for Passover.  Tikkun Olam – the Jewish 
idea of repairing our world – leads us to share our bounty with others.  We have so many ways to 
connect to the earth. 
 
Of course, there are the realities of growing a garden.   Despite a fence, I 
seem to have fed an entire family of groundhogs or rabbits – they ate 
very well at my expense!!  Also, the monarch butterfly caterpillars 
enjoyed my parsley.   
 
As we enjoy the last of our labors, I already begin to look forward to what 
can be planted next summer. Under the guidance of Aaron Stern, we will 
continue to grow grapes and turn them into wine.  
 
 
We are collecting recipes!  
 
Please send in your favorite recipes using our seasonal farm vegetables.  
Email us here:  CSIFarmRecipes@csibriarcliff.org. 
 
Finally, here is a recipe that I have used from the New York Times that’s perfect for now: 
 
Tomato & Watermelon Salad 
 
Ingredients: 
4 to 6 large tomatoes, ideally heirloom varieties, cut into 1¼-inch cubes 
1 small seedless watermelon, cut into 1¼-inch cubes 
1 teaspoon kosher salt 
¼cup extra-virgin olive oil 
2 tablespoons sherry vinegar 
kosher salt and freshly ground black pepper to taste 
Yields: 6 to 8 servings 
 
 
 
-Jill Greenstein 
 
 

 

mailto:csifarmrecipes@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:csifarmrecipes@csibriarcliff.org
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WELCOME BACK 
BBQ 

AT CSI 
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IN THE CSI COMMUNITY 

FROM THE PRIDE COMMITTEE 

Keshet, an organization devoted to LGBTQ equality in Jewish life, has pub-

lished a new zine, “At the Intersection of Queer and Jewish,” featuring content 

created by and for  LGBTQ+ Jewish youth and young adults ages 13-24. 

Keshet’s goal with this new project is “to celebrate all of the creative youth in 

our Keshet community and to uplift their experiences [of their diverse Judaism] 

by featuring them within this zine.”  

 

You can read a digital copy of the magazine here. 

 

 

 

We are very excited and proud to announce that CSI member Jesse 

Dolch is one of the creators whose work is published in the zine! 

Their poem, “I’m Made Of” appears on page 22. Mazal Tov, Jesse!  

For more information or to join our committee, contact Suzanne Haber. 

https://issuu.com/keshetonline/docs/keshet_digital_zine_6_9_in_updated/56
mailto:shab2@optonline.net
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PLEASE — NO DROP OFFS AT CSI! 

https://www.oppshopchappaqua.com/
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Over the course of the school year, classrooms 

learn about Jewish holidays and the values 

associated with them along with many other 

thematic topics that strike the students’ and 

teachers’ interests. While the topics of 

exploration change as the weeks carry on, I like 

to choose and continue with one overarching 

theme for the entire school year. This shows that 

this one idea is very important, as it does not 

change from one week to the next, and we 

can continue to think about it in new ways 

throughout the year. Our theme this year is 

“hakarat hatov”, which translates to 

“recognizing the good”.  

As we go about our lives, we always have the 

choice to either notice the blessings in our lives 

or to take them for granted. Helping our 

students learn to appreciate the many 

wonderful things in our lives is a way to set them 

on a lifelong path of gratitude, mindfulness, and 

resilience. We talk about this theme when we 

gather on Shabbat, and throughout the week, 

the teachers support the understanding of 

hakarat hatov by naturally bring up the topic 

with their students. Teaching about hakarat 

hatov as not only an important lesson, but a 

Jewish value, brings additional meaning to our 

students. Whether it is looking around and 

appreciating nature, sharing with a friend, or 

enjoying special treats on a birthday, learning 

that appreciating the nice things in our life is not 

only fun, but also a Jewish value, helps our 

students develop their Jewish identity while at 

the same time showing that even though we 

may be different from one another, many of our 

values are the same.  

One way I am recognizing the good is by 

feeling very grateful to have begun this school 

year in a way that feels much more like it would 

have three years ago than it did last year or two 

years ago. There is more joy and ease and less 

worry and anxiety. I look forward to continuing 

to explore hakarat hatov with the nursery school 

students throughout the school year!   

FROM THE NURSERY SCHOOL DIRECTOR 
Naomi Elyachar 

Naomi Elyachar 
Nursery School Director 

Naomi.Elyachar@csibriarcliff.org 

mailto:naomi.elyachar@csibriarcliff.org
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FROM THE NURSERY SCHOOL 

https://www.csibriarcliff.org/tuesdays-for-tots--almost-2s.html
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/tuesdays-for-tots--almost-2s.html
mailto:Naomi.Elyachar@csibriarcliff.org
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/event/ns_music_fun_2022_23
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/event/tot_shabbat_20221014
mailto:naomi.elyachar@csibriarcliff.org


October 2022 Congregation Sons of Israel Page 13 

 

     School is now well underway, and everyone 
is settled into their routines just as the 
interruption of the Fall holidays seems to throw a 
wrench into the works. But maybe we shouldn’t 
look at it in that way.  As a school teacher, I 
would look forward to any small break that would 
allow a bit of rest and recharging.  A three-day 
weekend or a teachers’ in-service day would be 
a welcome bit of respite, a chance to slow down 
after the harried nature of the beginning of the 
year, the constant ringing of bells and the 
endless stack of papers that need to be 
graded.  As Jewish educators, we also see it as 
a time to teach about the cycle of the year and 
how, no matter how much we grow and learn, 

certain things always stay the same.  Rosh 
Hashanah, with its apples and honey, Yom 
Kippur, with its solemn nature and Sukkot, with 
its festive decorations, always seem to bring us 
back to our roots and remind us why a Jewish 
Education and our Community are so important. 
They are not fleeting but a something we can 
count on, a place we can always return to, year 
after year. 

Orit Daly 
Religious School Director 
RSDirector@csibriarcliff.org 
 
 

             FROM THE RELIGIOUS SCHOOL DIRECTOR 

Orit Daly 

Sundays, 9-11AM 
RS for Kindergarten –7th grade 

Tuesdays, 4-6PM 
RS for  Kindergarten –7th grade 

2  4 No school—Kol Nidre 

9 No school—Indigenous 
Peoples’ Day Weekend 

11 No school—Sukkot 

16 No school—Hoshanah 
Rabbah 

18 No school—Simchat Torah 

23  25  

30  

USY 
ANDREA BROMBERG 
ADVISOR  
 
Hebrew High School 
SHEERA ZUCKERMAN 
TEACHER 

HEBREW HIGH SCHOOL & USY 
Sundays 

11:15AM-12:30PM 
 

October 2nd - USY meets for Snacks & Crafts in the Sukkah 
October 23rd - USY will meet 
October 30th -  Hebrew High will meet 

mailto:RSDirector@csibriarcliff.org
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CARING COMMUNITY 

       The Caring Community is here for our synagogue members in good times and times of 
need.  We are happy to provide meals when your family has had a loss or is dealing with 
illness.  Members of the committee are also available to drive to local medical appointments, 
but please give us a few days' notice.  We are hoping to expand our check-in system for 
seniors who live alone.  There is no limit to caring, so come join our committee!  We meet 
the 4th Wednesday of the month on Zoom.  Contact Judy Boehr if you have caring needs or 
would like to participate in our mitzvot.  
  

Our next meeting is Wednesday, October 19th at 7pm.   

     As part of our annual Project Isaiah food drive, 
CSI is collecting these food items for the Ossining 
Food Pantry:  peanut butter, jelly, tuna, cold cereal, 
oatmeal, vegetable/olive oil, pasta, pasta sauce.   

 
Bags are available in the synagogue lobby.   
Please take one (or more!) bags and return  

the food to the bins in the lobby.   
 

The collection continues until Simchat Torah  
(October 18th.)  Our generous donation makes a 

big difference in the lives of our neighbors.   
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT  

OF THIS PROGRAM! 

mailto:tanglewoodtoots@gmail.com
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SISTERHOOD NEWS 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The 2022-2023 membership year began on July 1st.  To renew 
your Sisterhood membership, please mail your check for $36 ($54 for non-CSI 
members) to Annleah Berger, 10 Charlotte Court, Briarcliff Manor, NY 10510. Please 
include your name, address, phone number and e-mail. If you would prefer to pay 
by credit card, contact Robin at Robsamg@optonline.net and an invoice will be 
sent. (There is an additional charge to cover the credit card service fees.) 
Sisterhood offers complimentary membership for one year to new CSI 
members and to any CSI members or school families who have not previously 
joined Sisterhood.  Just contact Robin to sign up! 

President: Robin Ginsberg  Treasurer/ Financial Secretary: Sharon Richter  
Recording Secretary: Beth Levine  Corresponding Secretary: Marion Jablansky  

Membership: Annleah Berger  Ritual & Mah Jongg Chair: Cheryl Katz 
Gift Shop: Robin Ginsberg/ Jill Greenstein/ Marion Jablansky/ Sharon Orenstein 

www.wlcj.org 

Please join Sisterhood for a  

“Happy Hour — Sisters in the Sukkah”  

Thursday, October 13th from 5-7pm 

Wine and Light Bites will be served  

RSVP’s required to annberger@optonline.net  

JOIN US ON WEDNESDAY, 10/26 at 7:30pm on ZOOM 
 
Did you know that Orthodox Jewish women in the 1920s 
persuaded large food processors like Heinz, Kellogg and 
Coca-Cola to agree to kosher oversight and use the now 
ubiquitous OU (U inside a circle) hechsher? Or that so few 
women used a mikvah in the 1950s that Manhattan had 
only three?  Maggie Anton will discuss this and more as 
we meet with her over Zoom on Wednesday, October 26th 
at 7:30pm.  Maggie is the author of “The Choice” and she 
will be sharing her research behind the book.  This           
event is free and open to all (not just Sisterhood                     

members) but you must sign up to receive the Zoom link.   
          REGISTER HERE 

mailto:Robsamg@optonline.net
mailto:annberger@optonline.net
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/event/sisterhood_20221026
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MEN’S CLUB  

Join the Men’s 

Club here. 

 

Questions/Ideas: 

Email us here.   

Mark your calendars for a Family & Stroller Friendly 

Jewish-themed Fall Foliage Walk  

Sunday, October 30th 

Book Club: 

Monday, October 24th at 7:30pm 

In the CSI Small Chapel 

 

We will be discussing 

Bad City: Peril and Power  

in the City of Angels 

by Paul Pringle  

Thank you to all who signed up for the  

October 12th  

Scotch, Steak and All That Jazz Dinner.  

 

We are full, but you are welcome to sign up 

for the waiting list in case of cancellation.  

Email Richard Zuckerman here. 

 

RAFFLE OPEN TO ALL 

INFORMATION COMING SOON!! 

https://www.csibriarcliff.org/mens-club.html
mailto:mensclub@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:richard.zuckerman@csibriarcliff.org
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The Resettlement Committee is preparing to help a second family resettle in our 

area.  Under the “Uniting for Ukraine” program up to 100,000 Ukrainians fleeing Russian 

aggression will be able to settle in the US for up to two years.  With the help of HIAS and 

WJCI (Westchester Jewish Coalition for Immigration) we will be hosting a Ukrainian family 

locally.  A group of new and existing members of the Resettlement Committee are 

organizing to provide the support this new family will need.  Please join us! This work is 

extremely satisfying and does not require specific experience or skills.   

 
 

For more on how you can get involved, email resettlement@csibriarcliff.org. 
 

 
Abbe Marcus and Julie Peskoe 
Resettlement Committee Co-Chairs 

 
 

We need additional drivers for the K family, our Afghan family.   
Mr. K needs rides to and from work (in Briarcliff) daily.   

From pick up to drop off it’s a 10-minute mitzvah.  Please consider signing up. 

RESETTLEMENT COMMITTEE  

SOCIAL COMMITTEE  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YOU ARE INVITED! 

JACOB BURNS JEWISH  

FILM FESTIVAL 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 9th 

 

BRUNCH AT CSI at 10am  

followed by a 12 noon showing 

of Cinema Sabaya  

at JBFC 

 

REGISTER HERE 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1VUyWNAUimFXB13-DwmimvZiFAe5L_yXrtGZxxTsHCcs/edit
mailto:resettlement@csibriarcliff.org
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/event/social_comm_20221009
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This donor request comes from Haviva Donin Peters, who is the  
daughter of Hayim HaLevy Donin.  Her father wrote many seminal Jewish 

books including To Pray As a Jew and To Be a Jew.  
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OCTOBER 2022  6 Tishrei — 6 Cheshvan 5783 

 

 

Click here for the Web Calendar  
for the most up-do-date Information. 

https://www.csibriarcliff.org/calendar?date_start=specific+date&date_start_x=0&date_start_date=2022-10-01
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OUR OCTOBER  BAT MITZVAH 

CHLOE KORNBERG:  OCTOBER 29th 

Hello, my name is Chloe Kornberg and I live with my brother Jonah, and my mom and dad, 
Milana and Scott. I have lived in Briarcliff Manor for 8 years. My Bat Mitzvah is coming up on 
October 29, 2022, and I am reading Parashat Noach. I go to The Leffell School, a Jewish day 
school in Hartsdale. At school, we get to learn all about Torah and Mishnah and engage in 
Tefilot each morning. I also take math, English, social studies, science, and Hebrew. After 
school, I am involved in the Harry Potter club which is a really fun club for Harry Potter fans.  
I love to paint and draw and I also love to play basketball.  
 
For my Bat Mitzvah project, I am helping to provide food for a community fridge in the 
Bronx in order to help people who are currently struggling with food insecurity. My family 
and I have been making some delicious sandwiches to bring to the community fridge. This is 
important to me because I want to make sure everyone has food. Nobody deserves to ever 
go hungry.  
 
I am proud to become a Bat Mitzvah because it means I’m growing up. I want to thank the 
Cantor who helped me with my Torah and Haftorah portions. Also, a thank you to my 4th 
and 5th grade Judaic studies teacher, Morah Lisa who helped me with my d’var Torah. 
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CELEBRANT     DATE           AGE 

Chloe Kornberg    6  12 
Alexandra Johnsen      22  12 
Knox Gary     31  13 

CELEBRANTS             DATE     YEARS  

Adam & Marnie Tihany    1   27 
Steven & Lisa Cohn    2   28  
Jeffrey & Mary Allen    4   53 
Daniel & Jill Singer    5   25  
Alan & Elizabeth Legatt   5                     47 
Howard & Susan Code    6   37  
Robert & Randee Glazer   7   38 
Paul & Susan Hodara    9   39  
Leonard & Deborah Chubinsky  10   40  
Mark & Barbara Nackman   10   40  
Andrew Staines & Marisa Levi  11  7  
Gerald & Millicent Citron   12   60  
Samuel & Robin Ginsberg   12   37  
Mark & Marnie Rosenberg   19   26 
Asaf Falah & Jeanette Liu-Falah 19   16 
Naftali & Ryna Lustig    21   38  
Bennett Ashley & Ruth Weinreb  21   32  
Marc & Beth Roth    22   28  
Rabbi Steven & Judy Kane  23   39  
Henrik & Jaime Sukonnik   23   11  
Steve & Janice Rappaport   24   18  
Andrew & Elaine Bloom     25   52 
Werner & Dalia Renberg   28   60  
Andrew & Emma Schifrin   30   17  
Robert & Marilyn Margolies   31   46  
Elliott & Debbie Barish    31   40  

LIFE CYCLE EVENTS 
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Mazal Tov to Jill and Joel Greenstein on the birth of their grandson, Lev Kulkarni. 
 
Mazal Tov to Suzanne and Neal Haber on the engagement of their son Gregory Haber and Claire Leyden. 
 
Mazal Tov to Sharon and Arnie Richter on the birth of their second great-granddaughter. She is the 
daughter of Steve and Katie Richter and the granddaughter of Mark and Donna Richter.  
 
 
Speedy recovery to Allison Markowitz. 
 
Condolences to Lauren Thaler on the loss of her father, Arnold Thaler. 

LIFE CYCLE EVENTS 



October 2022 Congregation Sons of Israel Page 23 

 

DONATIONS  
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DONATIONS - continued 
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DONATIONS - continued 
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DONATIONS - continued 
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS 
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John R. Gualtiere 

Owner 

Hudson Landscapes 
Proudly Serving CSI and its 

community for over  
20 years 

 Lawn Maintenance Programs 

 Tree Care Services 

 Complete Landscape Design and 

              Installations 

 Irrigation Systems Installed and  

              Maintained 

 Masonry Services – Patios, Walkways, 

              Walls, Outdoor Kitchens 

 Excavation and Site Services 

 Drainage Specialists 

 Custom Fertilization Programs for      
 Lawns and Trees 

 Snow Removal 

(914) 923-9107          
 www.hudsonlandscapes.com 
86 Millwood Road Millwood,  

N.Y. 10546 

http://www.hudsonlandscapes.com

